
Weekly Letter Roundup
Week Commencing: Monday 27 November 2023.

Headteacher Weekly Summary

Dear parents and carers, 

We are now rapidly approaching the festive period and with snow in the air the 
weather is also getting in the festive spirit! In school we have some exciting events 
coming up: Year 7 are off to the Pantomime (oh yes they are!); Wednesday 13th 
December we will be serving a hot Christmas lunch to the school and there will be 
an opportunity coming up for students to wear their Christmas jumpers and 
outfits in school whilst raising money for charity and our Year 11 prom. On the last 
day of term, Friday 15th December, we will be finishing at 12 noon. Students will 
be able to collect lunch ahead of leaving the school site. 

An enormous thank you to the families that have attended our drop in sessions 
this week. We are keen to continue to share our progress with you and listen to any 
concerns as we endeavour to improve our school. Working with you is central to us 
achieving success at Brune Park, we are keen to hear if you would like us to 
communicate with you in a different way. 

In lessons we have continued to work on making every second count. Students are 
expected to complete a do now task during the register and quickly move to the 
start of the lesson. This structure is supporting students to make better starts to 
the main learning and supports their retrieval of previous lessons. After Christmas 
we will continue to ensure all lessons have high expectations especially in the 
amount of work being produced in a lesson. We know our students are ready for 
the next challenge! 

Headteacher
Kerry Payne
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Dance

The GFM Christmas Dance sharing will be celebrating our students and their contribution to 
lessons since September, with students performing work they have been creating as part of 
their Dance lessons and extra-curricular clubs this term. Join us for an evening of festivities, 
with tickets available to purchase now via Scopay.

#


Something to keep in mind is that  your child can only have a Christmas 
dinner or their own packed lunch on this day as there won’t be anything 
else on offer.

Brune Park 
Christmas Dinner

Wednesday 13th December



Something to keep in mind is that  your child can only have a Christmas 
dinner or their own packed lunch on this day as there won’t be anything 
else on offer.

Year 7



Dear parent/carer

Your child’s Teenage Booster is NOW DUE. This is free from the NHS.

Click the link below for the consent form and information about the vaccine. Access to the 
consent forms will close at 10am two working days prior to the session.

School Code: SH144014

Session date: 16/01/2024

Link to website: https://www.hampshirehealthyfamilies.org.uk/teenage-booster

If you decide you do not wish your child to receive these vaccinations, please submit the 
form and indicate that you do not consent. This will enable us to update your child’s 
immunisation record.

From the School Age Immunisation Service

Year 9



Something to keep in mind is that your child can only have a Christmas 
dinner or their own packed lunch during this time.

Year 11


